
  

 

T +61 2 6274 1111 John Gorton Building 
King Edward Terrace 
Parkes ACT 2600 

GPO Box 858 
Canberra ACT 2601 

awe.gov.au 
ABN 34 190 894 983 

  

 

NOTIFICATION OF  

REFERRAL DECISION – NOT CONTROLLED ACTION 

ILUKA ENEABBA RARE EARTHS REFINERY, WA (EPBC 2021/9096) 

This decision is made under Section 75 of the Environment Protection and Biodiversity 

Conservation Act 1999 (EPBC Act). 

Proposed action 

person proposing to 

take the action 

Iluka Midwest Limited 

ACN: 008 763 666 

proposed action To clear vegetation and construct a rare earth refinery at the 

existing Eneabba Mine Site, approximately 300 km north of 

Perth, Western Australia. [See EPBC Act referral 2021/9096] 

Referral decision: Not a controlled action 

status of proposed 

action  

The proposed action is not a controlled action. 

Person authorised to make decision 

name and position Tanya Stacpoole 

Acting Assistant Secretary 

Environment Assessments West (WA, SA, NT) Branch 

signature  

 

date of decision  12 January 2022 

 


